
June 12th, 2022 

The Holy Trinity, Year C 



ST. MARY MAGDALEN PARISH  1253 52ND ST SE, KENTWOOD, MICHIGAN 

 

Readings and Mass Intentions for the Week of June 12th, 2022 

Saturday Memorial of Saint Barnabas, Apostle 

June 11  Acts 11:21b-26; 12:1-3; Ps 98:1, 2-3ab, 3cd-4, 5-6; Mt 5:33-37 

 5:00pm  †Gary John Czlonka by St Mary Magdalen Parish 

Sunday  The Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity 

June 12  Prv 8:22-31; Ps 8:4-5, 6-7, 8-9; Rom 5:1-5; Jn 16:12-15 

 9:00am  People of the Parish 

11:00am  †Wanda Schafer by St Mary Magdalen Parish  Steve & Suki Jacobs by Ed & Peggy Jacobs 

 5:00pm  †Tim Hall by the Gorkowski family 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Monday  Memorial of Saint Anthony of Padua, Priest and Doctor of the Church 

June 13  1 Kgs 21:1-16; Ps5:2-3ab, 4b-6a, 6b-7; Mt 5:38-42 

 8:00am  †Ante Galic by Slava Galic    Family Galic by Slava Galic 

Tuesday  

June 14  1 Kgs 21:17-29; Ps 51:3-4, 5-6ab, 11 and 16; Mt 5:43-48 

Wednesday  

June 15  2 Kgs 2:1, 6-14; Ps 31:20, 21, 24; Mt 6:1-6, 16-18 

 8:00am  †Bob Dodde by Marcia Bolks 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Thursday  

June 16  Sir 48:1-14; Ps 97:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 7; Mt 6:7-15 

 8:00am  †Gertrude Kelly by Bill Kelly 

Friday   

June 17  2 Kgs 11:1-4, 9-18, 20; Ps 132:11, 12, 13-14, 17-18; Mt 6:19-23 

 8:00am  Jacqueline Smith by Anna Rose Masson 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Saturday  

June 18  2 Chr 24:17-25; Ps 89:4-5, 29-30, 31-32, 33-34; Mt 6:24-34 

 5:00pm  †Ray Miller by Dorsie Lee     †Anna Le & Marie Vy by Hoa & Muoi Nguyen 

  Thanksgiving by Tru & Yen Doan 

Sunday  The Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 

June 19  Gn 14:18-20; Ps 110:1, 2, 3, 4; 1 Cor 11:23-26; Lk 9:11b-17 

 9:00am  †Bob Dodde by Bob & Sue Reeder  

11:00am  People of the Parish 

 5:00pm  †Henry & Tillie Gorkowski by the Gorkowski family 



            Lectors for the Week of June 12th 

Lectors for the Week of June 19th 
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PARISH CONTACT INFORMATION 

Parish Office 616-455-9310        Website Address 
  1253 52nd St. SE                        www.stmmagdalen.org 

  Kentwood, MI 49508                       Facebook 

Fax  616-455-4139                        St. Mary Magdalen Parish 

Email address witness@stmmagdalen.org       

MASSES & SACRAMENT SCHEDULE 

Mass 
Saturday  5:00 pm 

Sunday  9:00 am, 11:00 am, & 5:00 pm 

4th Sunday 1:00pm in Vietnamese 

Mon, Wed - Fri 8:00 am 

Adoration   

1st Friday of the month 

 8:30am to 6:30pm 

Reconciliation 
Saturday  

 3:30-4:45 pm 

 Or by appointment if necessary 

Baptism 
1st Sunday of the month 

 12:00 pm 

 Call Parish Office, 

 prep necessary 

Wedding 
 6 months preparation necessary. 

 Call Parish Office 

Funeral 
 Call Parish Office 

LỊCH THÁNH LỄ VÀ BÍ TÍCH 

Thánh Lễ 

Thứ Bảy   5:00 chiều 

Chủ nhật  9:00 sáng, 11:00 sáng và 5:00 chiều 

Thứ Hai, Thứ Tư-Thứ Sáu 

   8:00 sáng 
 

Chầu Thánh Thể 

Thứ sáu đầu tiên của tháng 

    8:30-6:30 chiều 
 

Giải tội 

Thứ Bảy   3: 30-4: 45 chiều 

   Hoặc lấy hẹn nếu cần thiết 
 

Rửa tội 

Chủ nhật đầu tiên của tháng 

   12 giờ trưa 

   Gọi Văn phòng Giáo xứ, để chuẩn bị  

   trước 
Lễ cưới 

   6 tháng để chuẩn bị trước 

   Gọi Văn phòng Giáo xứ 

Lễ an táng                                  

   Gọi Văn phòng Giáo xứ  

 
Parish Office 616-455-9310 

Pastor  
Fr. Peter Vu, ext. 100  pvu@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Deacon 
Deacon Mike Wood  dwood@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Parish Secretary 
Laura Moore, ext. 107  lmoore@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Administrative Assistant 
Michelle Mason, ext. 112  mmason@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Director of Faith Formation 
Molly Wisdom, ext. 103  mwisdom@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Coordinator of Youth & Young Adults 
Allison Hawkins, ext. 104  ahawkins@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Office Manager 
Larry Cadorniga, ext. 102   lcadorniga@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Director of Music 
Emily Rushmore, ext. 105  erushmore@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Coordinator of Christian Services/Volunteers 
Ruth Bush, ext. 106     rbush@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Ministry of the Elderly, Homebound, & Grieving 
Sr. Agnes Mai Do, ext 117  mdo@stmmagdalen.org 

Building and Grounds Keeper 
Phil Martin, ext 107/112  witness@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Council Representatives 

    Pastoral Council 

Patricia Snyder   Financial Council 

Nếu quí vị nói Tiếng Việt, xin liên lạc với Sơ Mai Do 

Đt: 616-455-9310 

Email: mdo@stmmagdalen.org 

For prayer requests, you may submit them online 

on our website, www.stmmagdalen.org, or call 

the office, 616-455-9310. 
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Homebound Ministry 

Women’s Guild Meeting 

The St Mary Magdalen’s Women’s Guild meeting will 

be on Thursday, June 16th, at 11:00am.  We will be 

meeting at East Garden, 6038 Kalamazoo Ave SE. All 

women of the parish are welcome to attend. 

Hello everyone, 
 

This Sunday, we celebrate the solemnity of the 
Holy Trinity, the unfathomable mystery of our faith. 
This reminds me of a professor of my Holy Trinity 
class, asking his students on the first day of class: Do 
you understand why there is one God but three persons? 
No, all students respond. The professor continues: “That 
is why you take this class. Even after this class, you still 
do not understand the Holy Trinity, however, you will 
know why we humans cannot understand. It is simply a 
mystery that our limited thoughts and words cannot 
explain fully”. 
 

Indeed, we believe one God in Three Divine 
Persons as our Lord Jesus has revealed to us when 
sending out his disciples: “Go therefore and make 
disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of 
the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit” (Mt 
28:19).At each Sunday and solemnity liturgy, when 
saying the Creed, we confess our faith in God the 
Father, Son and Holy Spirit. We glorify and praise the 
Holy Trinity in the Glory Be. Especially, we bless 
ourselves with the Cross in the name of the Blessed 
Trinity many times in our daily life.  
 

More than what we believe and confess, we are 
blessed to share the Triune life. In His teaching, Jesus 
reveals his loving relationship with the Father and the 
Holy Spirit. Jesus is one with the Father and the Holy 
Spirit; He only seeks to please the Father and to listen to 
the Holy Spirit.  He desires to bring us into this 
relationship as we love and follow his example of being 
obedient and docile to the Father and the Holy Spirit: 
“Whoever loves me will keep my word, and my Father 
will love him, and we will come to him and make our 
dwelling with him (John 14:23) 
 

Every time we make the sign of the Cross in the 
name of the Blessed Trinity, may the Triune God 
imprint His holy love in our hearts so that we might 
become like Him, always loving, self-giving and 
seeking happiness for others. 
 
Blessings, 
Sr. Mai Do 

Our new summer office 

hours on Fridays are from 

8:30am to 1:00pm 

Stewardship of Treasure 

140 envelope contributions and 21 electronic contributions 

 

Benevolent Fund:  $   205 

Maintenance Fund:  $ 1173 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Thank you for being good and faithful stewards of your financial 
resources in support of St. Mary Magdalen Parish! 

  

To donate online please visit: stmmagdalen.org/donate  

Diocese of Grand Rapids—Catholic Services Appeal 
(CSA) 

# of households that have responded: 184 

St. Mary Magdalen CSA Goal: $115,782 

Total paid thru June 5, 2022: $79,296 

Join us under the tent on Friday June 17th! 

We will be enjoying music from the Geezers 

featuring Tony MacDonald.  

Gates open at 6pm 

Music starts at 7pm 

Make sure you bring a chair or blanket and your 

favorite drinks and snacks 
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New! Summer  Youth Ensemble: 

Middle School, High School, and Young Adults are 
invited to sing or play an instrument in our newly formed 
Summer Youth Ensemble. The ensemble will sing June 
19th at the 11:00am Mass. It is the Feast of Corpus Christi 
as well as Father’s Day. If you are interested in joining us, 
please email Emily at erushmore@stmmagdalen.org to 
receive the music and practice videos, or show up in Room 
1 at 10:30am to rehearse before Mass. The music for that 
feast day is:  Worth Is the Lamb (Manalo), God With 
Hidden Majesty (chant, arr. Petti), This Is Jesus (Cowan), 
God Sends Us Forth (Alonso).  

 

The summer is the perfect time to join the choir without a 
commitment. Saturday 5pm ensemble and Sunday 9am 
ensemble are open to new members. Rehearsals are 
4:15pm (Saturdays) and 8:30am (Sundays) before their 
respective Masses. Come when you can. No commitment 
necessary.  

 

Lastly, we could still use 2-3 more people for the worship 
screens. We need more help on Saturday evenings and 
Sunday mornings at 9am. We currently have the same 
people doing the screens nearly every week.  I’d love to 
give them a break. Even the occasional helper every 4 
weeks or so would be great.  

 

“As a body is one, though it has many parts, and all the 
parts of the body, though many, are one body, so also 
Christ. For in one Spirit we were all baptized into one 
body, whether Jews of Greeks, slaves or free persons, and 
we were all given to drink of one Spirit.” (1 Cor. 12:12-13) 

 

Summer is a great time for music directors to discover new 
music for the upcoming year. (Yes, I begin to think about 
Christmas in July!) The music I am most eager to learn 
isn’t going to be found in an online music catalogue, but 
from you! I am very eager to learn hymns, chants, and 
sacred music from the cultures represented at our parish in 
order to play and sing them as a community at Mass. We 
currently do this at Christmastime, but I’d like to expand it 
throughout the year.  I have found YouTube to be a good 
way for people to share their music and for me to learn. If 
you have a song to share, please send me the YouTube 
link, erushmore@stmmagdalen.org, or share the music 
with me after Mass. As a music director friend of mine 
told me recently, “Singing music in a new language is one 
of the quickest ways to humility.” It also means a lot to the 
people who hear a familiar song in their own tongue. I 
believe it’s a win-win situation. I do, however need the 
parish’s help to accomplish this goal!  

Thanks, 

 Emily 

Christian Services 

Thank you to everyone who dropped off scrap metal to the 
Men’s Group spring scrap metal drive this past Saturday.  They 
filled the 2 dumpsters that were here plus more that is being 
stored in the garage until they get a chance to bring it to the 
scrap yard.   

And we had the classiest way 
to bring in scrap as well! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

+++ 

Join us this Friday, June 17th, under the tent for our next 
summer event.  A concert featuring The Geezers out of 

Chicago, with special guest musician our own Tony 
MacDonald! Gates open at 6pm, with music beginning at 
7:00pm.  Bring a lawn chair and your favorite snacks and 

beverages.   

+++ 

Have you recently retired?  
Are you looking for 

something to do?  
Consider helping out here 

at church.  It could be 
several hours a day or just 
a couple of hours a week. 

Please contact rbush@stmmagdalen.org 

mailto:erushmore@stmmagdalen.org
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Youth Ministries Faith Formation 
Hello everyone, 

 Short message from me this week since we received 
an update from one of our youth serving with NET: as we 
celebrate Trinity Sunday, my prayer for us is for a better 
appreciation of the ways in which the Trinity works to 
enhance and strengthen our faith. By taking time to reflect 
upon each of the three Divine Persons of the Lord, we can 
identify with different facets of each person and thereby 
enter into a deeper relationship with the God who loves us. 
May we all be able to take some extra time to reflect on this 
mystery that is so central to our faith this week! 

Peace, 

Allison 

An Update from our NET Missionary 

 Hello Saint Mary Magdalen! I hope you’ve had an 
amazing, blessing-filled year. As you know, I have spent 
the last year on the road serving the young Catholic 
community with my team on NET. It has honestly been the 
most rewarding year of my life, and I have grown so much 
because of it.  

 Which brings me to my big news! I am proud to 
announce that I will be serving with NET ministries again 
this coming year. Because of many generous partners like 
you, I was blessed to reach my funding goal for last year. 
My journey this year begins again with raising funds. I am 
so grateful for your generosity in partnering with me this 
past year and hope that you are willing to remain on my 
ministry support team once again to help continue the work 
of sharing the Gospel with Catholic youth. If you are, please 
contact Allison to make a donation. If you are unable to 
make a financial donation at this time, I certainly 
understand and am still grateful for your prayers. Know that 
you and your families are in my prayers as well! 

With love, 

Lydia Olvera 

Youth Ministry Upcoming Events 

Youth and Young Adults are especially invited to the 
Summer Concert under the tent next Friday, June 17th, from 
6pm to 10pm. We’d love to have you and all your friends 
there to enjoy the live music and summer sun. If you need 
community service hours, this is also a great opportunity to 
get them! Please contact Allison if you’d like to volunteer. 

Otherwise, we’ll see you there! 

~+~+~+~ 

We’ll be hosting a pop can drive for our mission trip on 
Saturday, June 18th for 10am to 12pm, but we encourage 

everyone to start saving their pop cans now! We will gladly 
return them to help defray the cost of our trip. If you can’t 
drop them off on that Saturday, please contact Allison for 

instructions. Thank you in advance! 

~+~+~+~ 

Our Young Adult group has concluded Sanctuary and will 
have a social DIY karaoke night for our next meeting! Our 
next meeting will take place Monday, June 13th, at 7pm in 

the BAC. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We know that God has loved us since the moment of our conception.  
During the Rite of Baptism we embrace that love.  We would like to 
thank the parents and Godparents of the children Baptized for 
allowing us as a faith community to offer our support to these 
children in their journey of discipleship.  Please welcome into our 
faith family: 

 

Luke James Exoo 

Isabella Rose Leon 

Milan Luka Rodas 

James Thomas Shepardson 

Lara Eguchi Shubert 

Pietro Eguchi Shubert 

 

Inquiring About Catholicism? 

Does someone you know have questions about the Catholic faith? 

Do they find themselves drawn to the celebration of the Mass? 

Do you know someone who is married to a Catholic and wishes to 
share the faith with them? 

Is the Holy Spirit calling someone you know to conversion? 

Do you know someone who hungers for the Eucharist offered at the 
Table of the Lord? 

 

If so, then please invited them to join us in the Parish Office 
Conference Room for an RCIA Inquiry Gathering on Sunday, July 
17th or Sunday, August 21st at 10 A.M. to explore the question 

whether or not they are being called to the Catholic faith.  

 

*The RCIA describes a process in which men and women are guided 
and cared for as they awaken in faith and are gradually introduced 

to life within the Roman Catholic Church. 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 
SMM ELEMENTARY RETREAT (VBS) 



 
The Holy Trinity 

 9:00am 
      Mass  
11:00am 
      Mass  
  5:00pm  
     Mass 
 

 8:00am  
      Mass 
 7:00pm 
      YA Meeting 

 9:30am 
     Rosary Makers 

 8:00am 
    Mass 
 

10:00am 
     Pop Can Drive 
 1:00pm 
     Wedding 
 3:30pm 
     Confession 
 5:00pm 
     Mass 
 

 8:00am 
     Mass 
 1:00pm 
     Office Closed-
New Summer Hours 
 6:00pm 
     Summer Concert 

 8:00am  
     Mass 
11:00am 
     Women’s Guild 

Sunday Monday Thursday Wednesday Tuesday Friday Saturday 

Upcoming Events for the Week of 6/12 to 6/18 

Josh Lemke, Alex Beauchamp, Thomas Church,  

Egan Simmons, Lindsey Garrett,  

Paul Beauchamp, John Beauchamp,  

Steve Jacobs, Sean Branagan, Jon Fraher,  

Daniel Yonker, Carl Simmons,  

Louis Carlson II, Cpt. Andrea Shefferly,  

Gage Dionne, Larry P. Meeusen, Stephen Galdys 

If you have a need for prayer, please use our website, 
www.stmmagdalen.org, under Christian Services, or call the office at  

616-455-9310 to submit a prayer for either the bulletin or the prayer chain. 

If you have any questions or are in need of assistance, please call the office 
so we can help. 

Note: Names will stay on the list until the end of the month, if you are still in need of prayer, 

please let the office know. 

Albright, Les 

Arby, Christopher 

Asplund, Diane 

Bunker-Lloyd, 
Lynda 

Church, Robert 

Downey, Sally 

Fraher, Kathy 

Gabourie, Tom 

Galic, Slava 

Garber, Michele 

Garety, Katie 

Gorkowski, Henry 

Glennie, Paula 

Heartwell, Tom & 
Sue 

Nelsen, Andrea 

Nelson, Dorothy 

Nguyen,Truc 

Partridge, Therese 

Pelletier, Tim 

Petrlich, Alice 

Reynolds, Sue 

Rhoades, Michelle 

Ringeisen, Kathleen 

Ringeisen, Richard 

Sobczak, Ed 

Sobczak, Bobbie 

Stephan, Janet 

Stephan, Ron 

Terpak, Dorothy 

Hermann, Jerimiah 

Herrmann, Benny 

Herrmann, Marilyn 

Ivos, Zdravko 

Jacobs, Ed 

Jacobs, Peggy 

Kastenholz, Jean 

Kastenholz, Mark 

Kaminski, Marilynn 

Kulikowski, Joseph 

Kulczyk, Ray 

Le, Bao Tien 

Maly, Gene 

Narlock, Judy 

Nawrocki, Barbara 

Toohey, Paul 

Waldron, Karen 

Ward, Paula 

Wedge, Matthew 

Wilson, Laurie 

Wingeier, Pat 

Witgen, Max 

Wittkowski, Michael 

Young, Sharon  


